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Human Behaviour absolutely fascinates 
me.

It started with trying to understand my 
own behaviour (which is still an ongoing 
work in progress).

And then my interest expanded into 
trying to understand why others behave 
in the way they do.

This widening of my investigation was 
intensified even further when I began 
working in the field of Leadership 
Development.

I have been fortunate to work with over 
3000 leaders in the last few years in 
some cutting edge development programmes 
working alongside some amazing people.
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In doing so I have been able to see 
first hand the key models that have had 
the most impact on the development of 
leadership.

And so what I want to do in this short 
report is introduce you to three of the 
behavioural models that have become the 
bedrock of all the leadership 
development work I am currently involved 
in.

Not only do I see the direct impact of 
these on the leaders I work with, but 
their feedback on just how powerful 
these are leaves me in no doubt that ALL 
leaders need to be aware of these.

Now in this short report, I can only 
introduce you to the concepts and I 
would encourage you to explore them 
more.

But what is critical, is you take away 
from this report just how important 
these models are.

So what are these models?

Well they are:

A.Transactional Analysis

B.David Rock’s SCARF Model

C.Maps of The World

Let’s take each one in turn and give a 
quick overview and some pointers on 
where you can find out more.
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TRANSACTIONAL ANALYSIS (T.A.)

Transactional Analysis or T.A. was 
developed in the 1950s by Dr Eric Berne 
primarily as a tool for psychoanalysis.

It is a very sophisticated model of 
human behaviour that requires a lot of 
training to be able to use it in 
therapeutic interventions.

Of course as a leader you don’t need 
that level of sophistication around the 
model, but an understanding of the 
basics of it will give you a much deeper 
insight into what is going on when you 
interact with other people.

This level of knowledge will then give 
you options to deal with the various 
situations you may find yourself in, 
that might previously have been hidden 
from you.

So let’s get to the meat of it.

Eric Berne identified that we have 3 ego 
states that categorise the way we 
behave:

Parent  
Behaviours, thoughts and feelings copied 

from our parents or parental figures

Adult  
Behaviours, thoughts and feelings which 
are direct responses from the here & now

Child  
Behaviours, thoughts and feelings 

replayed from childhood

These ego states are usually represented 
by a diagram like this:
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What is shown here are the ego states of 
two people who are about to engage in 
some form of communication (or 
transaction - hence the name of the 
model).

As soon as the communication begins, a 
skilled analyst can start to work out 
which ego state each person is in at any 
time.

A key point to note is that people can 
switch between each ego state very 
quickly indeed.

You might be asking at this point “well 
so what?”

I certainly don’t want you to think you 
have to become a skilled analyst to 
benefit from this information.

But there are a few dynamics you need to 
be aware of because some ego states in 
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some circumstances can lead to 
inappropriate behaviours.

For example have you ever seen someone 
at work throw a wobbly - slamming doors, 
shouting and screaming, throwing things 
around maybe?

Well what ego state do you think they 
are in?

Well it is likely to be the child ego 
state.

They are replaying a behaviour from 
childhood that got them what they 
wanted.

Perhaps at some point in the past they 
learnt that if they kicked off their 
demands were met.

Perhaps when they were very young they 
screamed at Mummy in the aisle of the 
supermarket when they wanted some 
chocolate but was initially told “No”.

To keep the peace, Mummy relented and 
gave them the chocolate bar.

CLUNK! - a learned behaviour slots into 
place ready to be replayed again, and 
again and again… even throughout 
adulthood.

I have seen this behaviour myself many 
times.

The most striking example was a senior 
Engineer Officer on my last Submarine 
who was a small diminutive man who ruled 
his department by screaming at everyone, 
going extremely red in the face and 
literally jumping up and down - 
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Behaviour the rest of us called “Doing A 
Mexican Hat Dance”.

Completely unnecessary behaviour to get 
things done, but a strategy he applied 
routinely.

Bet you can’t guess what the culture and 
atmosphere was like in his department?

Well when he left the submarine to go on 
to his next appointment his department 
bought him a large Sombrero as a leaving 
gift!

More recently I have heard of grown men 
in very important meetings in a highly 
regulated industry, turning their back 
on the room and folding their arms when 
they didn’t get what they wanted.

In effect they were sulking.

I wonder where that has worked for them 
before?

You will see and experience examples of 
Parent, Adult and Child Ego states ALL 
the time.

And with just a small amount of insight, 
you can understand better how to deal 
with some difficult situations - 
situations that perhaps you might have 
avoided before.

Now one point I want to make here is 
that no single behavioural model can 
ever completely define why someone is 
doing what they are doing.  

Each model merely gives an idea of what 
might be going in the context of that 
model.

None of this is absolute.
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It merely helps and gives you clues to 
perhaps better choices you can make.

From a personal perspective, the first 
time I saw T.A. I can remember thinking 
I finally understood why my partner at 
the time was responsible for all of the 
problems in our relationship.

Track forward a few months later when I 
had got a relatively deeper 
understanding of T.A., I can then 
remember (“gulp”) realising how I was as 
much to blame for the problems in our 
relationship at that time.

So this is not a “here’s the theory, now 
you've got it” model.  

Once you understand the basics and start 
seeing it in action in yourself and in 
others, your insights will continually 
deepen and you will be able to use it to 
help you understand how to communicate 
more effectively with the people you 
encounter.

To find out more, I strongly recommend 
“Counselling For Toads” by Robert de 
Board.
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DAVID ROCK’S SCARF MODEL

First of all, if you are looking to 
develop yourself as a leader, then you 
really do need to check out the work of 
David Rock.

He heads up the Neuro-Leadership 
Institute and is doing some ground 
breaking work in the field of leadership 
development.

According to my sources who are pretty 
much “David Rock Groupies”, he uses the 
latest developments in neuroscience to 
understand which leadership models work 
and which don’t.

Imagine lots of people being put in FMRI 
scanners to study their brains whilst 
they are doing all sorts of different 
leadership type activities.

Groundbreaking stuff.

Now David Rock has produced some really 
good content over the years (I’ll 
recommend my favourite book of his at 
the end of this section).

But perhaps the model that has made the 
most impact on the leadership programmes 
I have been involved with is his SCARF 
model.

What he has identified is that there are 
5 areas of social experience that the 
human brain will deal with as though 
they were survival issues.

Let’s just clarify what we mean by 
survival here.
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In very basic terms the human brain 
deals with survival by either avoiding 
threat or by seeking reward.

Rocks SCARF model lists the following 
areas where someone can feel threatened 
or rewarded:

STATUS

CERTAINTY

AUTONOMY

RELATEDNESS

FAIRNESS

How does this help you as a leader?

Well by understanding this you can 
identify what might be the cause of poor 
performance or behaviour (typically 
where the level of one or more of these 
might have been lowered for dome 
reason).

For example in an office move if someone 
who used to have the best desk right 
next to the window now finds themselves 
one row in from the window in the new 
office - they might feel their status 
has been affected.

Which may go some way to explain why 
office moves are such emotive affairs.

Conversely, if you can find ways to 
increase one or more of these areas in 
the SCARF model, you have a very 
powerful tool for helping improve 
performance (because they will feel 
rewarded).
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We have found that understanding the 
SCARF model really helps specifically in 
dealing with difficult conversations, 
helping appreciate and therefore manage 
better the challenges posed by change 
AND more broadly analysing undesired 
behaviours.

As with all of these models, it is not 
an absolute fix.

It is merely another piece in the jigsaw 
puzzle of this thing called human 
behaviour.

Different people will have different 
levels for each of the SCARF components.

For me, status is very low and I don’t 
really care where I sit when it comes to 
moving office, but if I think something 
is even remotely unfair… makes my blood 
boil :-)

Here is a great reference for you to 
discover more about SCARF:
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MAPS OF THE WORLD

And so on to the final model of the 
three that I consider absolutely vital 
to be included in a Leaders toolbox of 
understanding.

And that is a concept known as your Map 
of the World.

It comes form NLP - Neuro Linguistic 
Programming - and is merely a metaphor 
to describe the uniqueness of your 
perception of the world.

If you and found ourselves in exactly 
the same situation, our experience of it 
are going to be different.

At that is because of our map of the 
world.

We will see the world differently 
according to the Map of the World.

Just recently the USA voted in a new 
president.

Not everyone voted for the new president 
- different maps of the worlds to those 
that did.

The UK voted to leave the EU.

Many British people didn’t want Brexit - 
different Maps of the World.

Scotland held a referendum for 
independence and a majority rejected it.

But not everyone did - different maps of 
the world.

Your Map of the World will dictate how 
you feel about EVERYTHING and that will 
dictate your behaviour.
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How Are Maps Of The World Created?

Your brain will process the information 
coming in from your 5 senses through a 
number of filters that include but are 
not limited to:

• Your past experiences

• Your education

• Your values

• Your physical, mental, emotional state

These filters create your unique Map of 
The World which will then do one of 
three things to the information coming 
in.  

It will:

• Distort

• Delete

• Or Generalise

This will then affect your state - how 
you feel - which will then manifest 
itself to the outside world as your 
behaviour.

Consider this:

Two brothers lose their mom.

The younger one struggles with it, goes 
bankrupt, loses his business, family and 
house.

The elder uses it as an inspiration to 
launch a new career.

Same situation - loss of a beloved 
parent.

Different reactions - different Maps of 
the World.
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So how does this help you as a leader?

Understand that impoverished and 
unrealistic maps can restrict choices 
and can create problems.

People create their own internal maps 
and so unsupportive maps can be modified 
i.e. destructive patterns can be 
replaced with constructive ones.

Expanding one’s own map of the world 
will give you greater behavioural 
flexibility.

Understanding the presence of different 
Maps of the World will again give you 
more options when dealing with people.

Simply asking someone:

“How do you see this?” 

or

“How do you feel about this”?

or

“How does that sound to you”?

…might be all you need to gain the 
necessary understanding to help move 
your situation forward positively.

If you want to find out more about NLP 
and Maps of the World then go and visit 
this site:

http://nlpnotes.com/
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Summary

So once again the three behavioural 
models that I have seen have the most 
positive impact on developing leaders 
are these:

A.Transactional Analysis

B.David Rock’s SCARF Model

C.Maps of The World

Explore them further and if you think 
there are other models I should include 
in this list, then do let me know. 

Similarly, if you have any questions 
about this or any other topic related to 
self growth and personal development, do 
e mail me using the address at the end 
of the report - I will answer your 
questions personally.

If you’d like to get ideas, tweaks, case 
studies, real life examples, reports and 

insights on the latest cutting edge personal 
development techniques I have tried, tested 

and taught every single month, then 
subscribe to my Private Newsletter today. 

Speak soon
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You can’t sell, give away, copy or distribute this report 
without my express permission.  You can’t copy the content 
or images either.  If you need to get in touch with me, you 
can e mail me at michaeltipper.private@googlemail.com. 
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Want to hire me to help you, your team or 
perhaps speak at your event? 

Email me at: 
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 to find out about the next step.
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